DRAFT MINUTES                                                                                                                                                                   Milfoil and Invasive Aquatic Weeds Committee
Minutes of the Meeting                                                                                                                                                         July 16, 2014     6:30 PM                                                                                                                                                            New Durham Town Hall

Present: Sue and Art Hoover, Bill Meyer, Aline Goss, Cynthia and Fred Quimby, Tom Rogenski                                             Guest: : Wayne Glidden
1. Call to order: Fred Quimby convened the scheduled meeting at 6:29PM at Town Hall. The minutes of the May 21, 2014 meeting were read and discussed. Cynthia moved and Sue seconded a motion to accept the minutes. The vote for approval was unanimous.

2. Bill spoke to Joe, at the Transfer Station, and Joe will allow the milfoil to be placed in the brush pile rather than the leaf pile which is converted to mulch and given away to residents. The safety of using this mulch near water bodies after milfoil was added came into question. A call to the Highway Department before 5pm., on days the dump isn’t open, will give us access to the brush pile to dump harvested milfoil.
3. Bill and Fred reviewed the pond behind Foxy Johnny’s for milfoil on 6/15/14. There was no milfoil found in this area.
4. Divers from the New England Milfoil Co surveyed Downing Pond for milfoil on May 27th and found no milfoil, concluding it was too early in the growing season.
They returned on June 24th and 25th. Jones Pond had a small amount of milfoil in the hand pull areas and a substantial amount in the area to be treated with the herbicide Diquat. Downing Pond had no milfoil in the hand pull areas, but like Jones Pond, had a substantial amount in the area to receive the herbicide treatment.    
5. On July 1st the herbicide Diquat was applied by Aquatic Control Technology to the heavily infested areas in both Jones and Downing Ponds. The treatment with Diquat appears to have been very successful in reducing the milfoil growth, while not effecting the water lilies and Cat O’ Nine Tails.
6. Fred reported that the Merrymeeting Lake Hosts program has again proven to be effective in preventing the introduction of milfoil into Merrymeeting Lake. Recently, on two occasions boats/trailers with milfoil on them were stopped and milfoil removed prior to entering the launch ramp.
7. The meeting adjourned at 6:58.
Sincerely,

Tom Rogenski, secretary

